
 
 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF RECEIVING BIDS 

For 

ADEQ MEDICAL MONITORING  

 

  

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) is soliciting bids from qualified 

Medical Facilities to provide medical monitoring of select ADEQ staff.  The ADEQ Medical 

Monitoring Program is designed to monitor the health of employees that may be exposed to 

hazardous substances.  This program establishes the minimum medical qualifications for 

individuals to work with hazardous substances in the Offices of Air Quality and Land Resources. 

  

The ADEQ Medical Monitoring Program will, at a minimum, meet the requirements of the 

OSHA Regulation 29 CFR 1910.120(f). The ADEQ Medical Monitoring Program includes, but 

is not limited to, the following: 

 

 Medical Monitoring Services Program Development and Implementation 

 Medical Review of All Physical Examinations 

 Medical Surveillance Program 

 Medical Resource Department 

 Medical Review and Approval of Return to Duty Releases 

 Consultation Regarding Employee Health Related Issues 

 

The deadline for submitting the cost estimate form and any other details will be 4:00 p.m. on 

March 1, 2019. 

 

The State of Arkansas supports equal opportunity in the participation in all areas of capital 

improvements, therefore minority and women’s business enterprises are encouraged to 

participate.  Interested parties may obtain a copy of the Medical Monitoring Procedures Bid 

Sheet specific to ADEQ by contacting Penny J. Wilson at wilson@adeq.state.ar.us or by calling 

501.682.0868. 

 

                       Bids must be mailed and addressed to: 

  

                        Penny J. Wilson, Branch Manager 

                        Regulated Waste Programs 

Office of Land Resources 

                        Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 

                        5301 Northshore Drive 

                        North Little Rock, AR  72118 

  

Envelopes should state "ADEQ-Hazardous Substance Medical Monitoring Bid" on the cover.  

Bids submitted in response to this request must address all items outlined on the Medical 

Monitoring Bid Sheet for consideration. 
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